
 

 
Weyerhaeuser MDF • 105 Mills Drive • Columbia Falls, MT 59912 
 
 
April 14, 2025 
 
Attn: Chris DeBoer 
WA State Department of Ecology 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
PO Box 330316 
Shoreline, WA 98133 
chris.deboer@ecy.wa.gov (submitted via email) 
 
Subject: Response to Preliminary Determination of Potential Liability for Release of Hazardous 

Substances – Weyerhaeuser Snoqualmie Mill  
 
Dear Chris: 
 
On behalf of Weyerhaeuser NR Company (“Weyerhaeuser”), I write to acknowledge receipt of your 
letter dated March 18, 2025, regarding the WA State Department of Ecology’s (“Ecology’s”) preliminary 
determination of potential liability for release of hazardous substances at Weyerhaeuser Snoqualmie 
Mill, 38800 SE Mill Pond Rd, Snoqualmie, WA 98065; cleanup site ID 10346, facility/site ID 73953138 
(the “Snoqualmie Site”).  Weyerhaeuser does not have reason to dispute the basic facts in your letter 
and, without admitting any liability, accepts its status as a potentially liable person (“PLP”) for the 
Snoqualmie Site. However, we wanted to share two additional facts that are important to 
Weyerhaeuser’s interaction with Ecology at this site moving forward: 
 

1) Weyerhaeuser’s project contact for this matter moving forward will be Luke Thies, 
information listed below.  
  

2) The proper Weyerhaeuser entity for this matter is Weyerhaeuser NR Company, a wholly 
owned subsidiary of Weyerhaeuser Company.  

 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
Regards, 

 
Luke Thies 
Remediation Project Manager 
406-897-8010 
Luke.Thies@Weyerhaeuser.com 

cc: Meline MacCurdy, Weyerhaeuser, (Meline.MacCurdy@Weyerhaeuser.com) 
Ivy Anderson, Office of the Attorney General, (ivy.anderson@atg.wa.gov)  
Kim Wooten, Ecology, (kim.wooten@ecy.wa.gov)  
Dhroov Shivjiani, Ecology, (dhroov.shivjiani@ecy.wa.gov) 
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